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Coronavirus Update

The January Monthly Event at the
Redwood Recreation center has been cancelled!

Current restrictions due to the Coronavirus pandemic have obviously disrupted our club activities,
including our regular meeting and clinics, as well as the Pizza Box program. We are setting up a
Zoom solution that will allow us to maintain meetings and clinics while we weather the current crisis.
We anticipate that even after the crisis is past and we resume regular physical meetings, we may
decide to maintain the on-line meeting infrastructure because that will allow us to record our
meetings. Members who cannot attend would then have the opportunity to view the recordings at a
later date.

This clinic will be broadcast on our NEW private Zoom channel. Please click the blue button below
on Saturday to view the clinic. Follow the on-line instructions if you have not attended a Zoom
meeting before.

Meeting ID: 865 5716 6014

Passcode: 902263

Saturday, January 16, 2021 10:00 AM - 2 hours
 
Jim Wanlass, MMR
Superintendent, Northern Utah Division, NMRA
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Learn Something New

You can always find links to our previous recorded live video clinics on our website.
Click the link below to go directly to the website.

https://www.northernutahnmra.org/monthly-events/past-clinics/

As the Clinic Coordinator I look at what this requires and realize we all can
contribute to our clinics. I started with a sheet of plywood with my father back
when I was a child and since then have done so much, especially in the last
few years. We all have skills and experiences that we can share. Being
retired from the Education profession also has shown me that what I have
done in the past can help someone else looking for an answer. I will call upon
all of you to share what you have learned, because we all have a love of
trains.

Charlie Treft
cptreft@yahoo.com
801-543-0186

Live On-line Presentation

3D Printing Tips and Techniques
Presented by Michael Harris

Learn about the art and science of 3D printing.

Live On-line Presentation

Layout Wiring
Presented by Kevin Anderson

Learn about simple layout wiring to get that layout up and running.
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2020 Division Elections

The results are in!
Thank you to everyone who participated in the election!

The voting for this election created a first in the Northern Utah Division history. We had a tie for one
of the Board of Directors positions. All votes were verified three different times to ensure a fair and
accurate count was made. In accordance to the Division By-laws, a tie will be decided by a public

coin toss to make the final decision. While we are not able to physically toss a coin, a coin toss
simulator was used and the final descision was made.

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE WINNERS!

Superintendent Board of Directors Board of Directors
Jim Wanlass Kevin Anderson Rex Bailey
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Thoughts from the Superintendent

My family went to Arizona for the New
Year for my son’s soccer tournament. He
thought the girls had a dance convention
because they never go to out of town
tournaments! While he stayed with the
team, the rest of us had fun together. We
went to Apache Junction and rode a train,
among other things such as a high-noon
shoot out!

I like to see what model railroads are
available whenever I’m traveling but with
the way things are I didn’t get my hopes
up. While the HO layout at McCormick-
Stillman Railroad Park was closed, we did
ride the train there. I was also able to
meet and see the great layout of Frank
Baker as well as layouts at the Arizona Model Railroading Society. Sid was a great host opening up
the building for me and two of my daughters to see the awesome set-up.

Even though I’m the only one in my family that really likes trains, I’m glad the others enjoy being with
me and we all had fun doing train-related activities. Yes, my wife rode both trains! Include others,
when you can, in your model railroading so we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
Superintendent
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

Modeling Tips - "Geoff Style"
Presented by Geoff Carter

As the old saying goes, "There is more than one way to skin a cat." Geoff Carter provided us with
more than a few ways to help in the train room and no, there were no tips on skinning cats. Geoff
provided tips on creating coal loads for hopper cars. Tips on how to create a realistic parking lot. If
scratch building is your passion, Geoff provided some techniques to help finish that prize winning
structure. It doesn't stop there. We learned about tips and techniques from parts storage to layout
and building lighting. This is video worth watching! You can view Blaine's presentation at the link
below.

December - Northern Utah Division Clinic
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Achievement Program

Are you intimidated when you see other’s models or go on a layout
tour to a basement filling empire? I remember going to a layout tour
that filled a couple rooms in a basement, nearly 10 years ago. My
first thought was, “this is awesome!” When looking closely at it my
second thought was that it wasn’t perfect but still awesome. There
were little things out of place, not every inch of track ballasted, and
other small imperfections. While I strive to do the best I can, I know it
doesn’t have to be perfect to have fun and for others to enjoy it!

While out of town recently, I was able to visit Frank Baker’s layout in
Arizona. He is close to getting his MMR and has been working on his layout a couple of decades. It
is definitely one of those layouts that can be intimidating but the reality is he has been working on it
for a long time. His specialty is structures. Speaking of intimidating, there are guys that won’t bring
structures to a convention contest if they know he is bringing something. The good thing about the
AP Program is that you don’t have to “go up against” other guys because qualifying for a Merit
Award is against a certain set of standards, not if you can beat another guy or not. An NMRA judged
contest will use the same set of standards and the higher points get the prize but that’s not what I’m
talking about. Out of all my models I did to earn my MMR only one was entered into a contest. It isn’t
about making a model better than someone else. It is about making the best model you can. One of
our members didn’t earn a merit award on a couple of his models and we will be re-evaluating them
soon. He took our suggestions on how to improve them and from what I’ve seen in the photos are
much better.

Let me know if you have something you want evaluated. We will do a pre-evaluation online and
then, when appropriate and safe, we can meet in person. Just because we aren’t having our
meetings in person doesn’t mean you can’t work on your AP. It might make it a little slower to get
things done but the AP isn’t mean to be a sprint. It is meant to make you a better, well-rounded
model railroader and that takes time. I’m willing to help with that. I’m always excited to see what
others have done and that way we can enjoy the journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585
AP Chairman
Northern Utah Division of the NMRA
jamestowntrains@gmail.com
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Division News Items

Did Santa bring you what you wanted for Christmas!

Rick Luther got a new challenge for the new year with an On30 resin stock car kit!

More adventures for the new year!

Keith Witt is off the road for a week and
has a couple of projects to at least start in

addition to others he has started

Kevin Anderson asks, "Anyone ever work
with pewter figures before? I have these

nice little N scale figures with based molded
on I was thinking of cutting off. All puter.

Fire in the hole!
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Big News !! We have signed a 2-year lease with Sugar Space Arts Warehouse,
132 South 800 West, SLC. We will begin the moving process this Saturday January
9th at Noon!

Unfortunately we will not be able to hold any open houses for the foreseeable
future, at least until we get several modular layout units built brand-new from
scratch!

We welcome any new members who can contribute time, skills or resources to our club. Message
us and we will send you an application with details on pricing options!

Visit our website at http://www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org/

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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At the Workbench

The Latest from My Workbench
By Geoff Carter

So I have this 1984 vintage Athearn Blue Box Trainmaster locomotive that I had painted and
decaled, back in the day, for the Union Pacific Railroad. Yes, for you rivet counters, I know that UP
didn’t have any Fairbanks Morse Trainmasters on their roster. It’s my railroad and I can do what I
want. So there.

Anyway, as I was saying, back in the day I modified it by not only painting and decaling, I also put in
a can motor and LED bi-directional lighting. About a year or so ago, I took it out of storage and
rewired it for a Digitrax DCC Decoder, but later learned that the Fairbanks Morse had a unique
engine and I wanted to find a sound decoder that had the correct audio files. Soundtraxx came up
with the decoder that I needed.

I had to reattach one of the leads to the motor, which necessitated removing the motor, scaping off
the old RTV adhesive, soldering on a new lead and reattaching the motor to the frame with 5-minute
epoxy. Some double-sided sticky foam was used to attach the decoder to the motor. Then it was a
simple matter to solder on the leads to the trucks and lights to get it operational again.

I drilled and tapped the truck leads because the connectors I had
stuck up too high and might have interfered with the speaker and
Current Keeper I was planning on using. Also I have had difficulty
getting the solder to stick to these parts in the past. It took some
judicious use of my Dremel cutoff wheel to ensure this setup didn’t
interfere with the drive shaft or bang against the inside of the car
body.

I found a speaker that fit perfectly inside the car body and used the double-sided foam tape to attach
the Current Keeper. On some of my other installs of
speakers and lights directly to the car body, I found it a bit
of a nuisance to not being able to separate the body from
the frame, so I was on the lookout for some miniature
connectors that I could use to unplug the components
from the frame. I found them when I switched the
decoders in my Broadway Limited Imports Blue Line
SD40-2 over to RailPro decoders. The Blue Line decoders had a few miniature connectors that I
was able to cannibalize for the speaker and the Current Keeper already had the plug that fit nicely
into the socket on the DCC Decoder. Now that I have a live example of what I need in the future, I’ll
be going to Mouser.com and see if I can’t get the correct size for my needs.

Why didn’t I use my normal (at least for me) RailPro decoder? Because RailPro doesn’t have a
sound file for the Fairbanks Morse engine.

One note on the Current Keeper. It works great in traversing bits of track that are dirty, just as
advertised. However, if the locomotive comes off the tracks, the wheels keep spinning for a few
seconds that present the possibility of your locomotive going astray. It is also a bit disconcerting to
lift the locomotive off the track, using the 0-5-0 switcher and have the motor sound continue.

Overall, this was a fairly easy, straight-forward installation. Perhaps a bit too technical for the novice,
but not that hard to figure out if you can read and follow directions. I’m happy with the results and
now I have one of my “heritage” units added to my fleet of sound enabled locomotives.
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NMRA-X Virtual Convention

8 hours of virtual model railroad clinics brought to you by
the NMRAx team. (4 clinics, 1 hour break, and 4 more clinics)

Links:

NMRA Facebook page

NMRA Facebook group

NMRA YouTube Channel
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Newsletter Archive

Catch up on all the past issues of the Division Newsletter the
"Promontory Post" on the division website. There is a multitude of
information about our past clinics, photos from layout tours,
conventions, train shows, links to interesting information and the
chance to get to know our fellow members. Just click the button
below and learn more!
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NMRA Membership Renewal

Just a reminder for everyone to check their expiration date on membership NMRA
cards. Please don't let them lapse! You should receive a membership renewal form
in the mail months before your expiration. If you can't find it or didn't get it, you can
always go on-line and renew there. Below is the link to NMRA website page.

https://nmra.org/membership-application-and-renewal

Also check NMRA home page for membership discounts through the NMRA Partnership Program.
You can get discounts at over 30 vendors including Micro-Mart, Green Frog Productions, MinuteMan
Scale Models, Motrak Models, MRC (Model Rectifier Corporation) and many others. The discounts
could add up to what a years membership costs!

https://nmra.org/partnerships
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of
them that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include
your information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your
club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by
email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system.
Contact the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their
newsletter contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their
website at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm 

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s
Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 2nd Saturday of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by
phone at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website
at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org 

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:
gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/ 

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.
Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union
Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website
at http://hostlers.org 

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Steve Strebel by phone at: (801) 973-0367. 

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,
Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/ 

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the
Golden Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets every second Tuesday at noon at Two Bit Street Cafe on 25th Street in Ogden and is presently in the
midst of the restoration of the D&RGW #223. Visit their website at http://www.save223.org

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit
#85, two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Mike Nelson by email at: i_m_loco@hotmail.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by
USPS mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by
USPS mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Our railroad is at Shay Park, 400 West Aspen Hills Blvd, Saratoga Springs, UT which encompasses 12 acres. The key
feature is the abandoned railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western Railroad. Our track gauge is 7.5" and we have a new, beautiful 1.6" scale
locomotive to pull twice as many cars as before. Rides are typically in the morning on the third Saturday of the month. Contact Mike at
utahlivesteamers@gmail.com or watch Facebook for event listings. https://www.facebook.com/cmry260/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern
Utah. Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm 

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers
Superintendent: Jim Wanlass

Assistant Superintendent:    Daland Speirs
Treasurer: Blaine Holbrook
Board of Director: Kevin Anderson
Board of Director: Rex Bailey
Board of Director: Mike Dean
Board of Director: Michael Harris
   

Committee Positions
Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore
Show Chairman: Geoff Carter
Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass
Clinic Coordinator: Charlie Treft
Layout Tours: Bob Gerald
Division Librarian: Robert Arnesen
Secretary: Carolyn Chase
Newsletter Editor: Rick Luther
Membership Chairman: Open Position
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